
Falmouth Running Club
July Monthly Meeting Agenda

July 12, 2022 

• Called to Order at 7:05pm

Attendees:  Jack Afarian, Matt Auger, Steve Rondeau, Mary Tolland, 
Steve Morris, Chris Langlais, Kathy MacDonald

• Acceptance of Previous Meeting Minutes
o Motion made to approve May meeting Minutes; motion seconded.  

Meeting minutes approved.  Note:  there was no June meeting

• Member Open Comments (5 minutes)

• Officer Reports 
Jack – Financials regarding all our races – The Seagull Six made 
$1800+/- and Women Run Cape Cod made $2000+/-.  The trail race 
was negative but good to get back on the calendar.  The Surf Drive 
Mile had a loss of $1100 – The timer for this event was more 
expensive and we charge a very low entry fee.  Should we continue 
at a lower registration cost or increase fee for SDM.  Let’s keep SDM 
at same cost. The Marathon expenses are higher, at this point in time
than last year.
Ken
Chris – net income $49k compared to last year at $67k.   The big 
expenses are the awards & volunteer apparel.  Maybe shift the MMA 
account into a CD account, if feasible, especially if we have extra 
money.
Kathy – nothing to report

• On-Going Business
o Cape Cod Marathon Update – Jack Afarian

▪ Registrations are going strong as of 07/12/2022
• Marathon – 1,134 registrations– may need to get more shirts & 
medals soon
• Half – 1,610 registrations – we will surpass our 1700 limit
• Chowdah Challenge – 80 registrations
• Relay – 71 teams



• 5K – 112 registrations
• Kids – 39 registrations
▪ 75% of Deferred 2021 entrants have registered for the 2022 races –
deferral codes expired on 7/2/22 – (total deferral fees entry from 2021
is $173K)
▪ Relay Medals/all medals have been received – We have runners 
from 43 states & other countries
▪ CCM Rack Cards have been received and are being distributed by 
Maggi Yates
▪ Chowdah Challenge Mugs have been ordered (white with blue print)
▪ Pint Glasses for Relay Team winners have been ordered – men/ 
women/mixed top teams get pint glass for their team.  Winners get 
free entry to 2023 Relay
▪ Jack attended the Utica Boilermaker 15K Expo on July 8-10 to 
promote CCM Weekend – registrations were extremely low this year. 
Lot of interest in our races.

 Museums on Green have a wedding event this year and we can’t use
their space for our tents at finish line.  Jack sent letter to the town with
other options.  Sunday morning bib pick up is in tent.  Historical 
events (50 years) can use the Village Green for a tent (good location 
– no traffic, electric is available, convenient).  CCM is on the special 
events meeting’s agenda at end of week to review request to have 
our tent on the Green

 Relay exchange 2 is at Kenyon’s market which is for sale.  Hopefully, 
the new owner gives ok. (Should not be issue)

o Youth Running – 
Preisig Camp - 3 weeks from July 12 - July 28. Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 5:30 pm – 6:45 pm.  Today was 1st day – Chris was 
there and said it went well.

o Global Running Day Review – Kathy
Good group of runners/walkers from office for a 3+ route followed by 
pizza – everyone enjoyed.

o Summer FRC Party Update
Party to be held at Liam Maguires on 7/30/22 from 3-5pm in 
patio/garden area – survey went out in June.  Waiting to finalize with 
Liam’s before final email is sent to membership.



o August Trail Race – Will not happen – site was not available

o FRC Rack Cards that were designed by Lindsay Benson have been 
received

o FRR – August 21 – FRC will have a complimentary booth at the expo 
(outside).  We will need someone (BOD Member?) to coordinate all 
activities including establishing time slots for volunteers, setup/breakdown, 
FRC merch sales, FRC Membership signups, etc.

Google Form sign-up sheet was emailed to membership.

• New Business

o Other Stuff
To discuss next month on BOD expiring and how to get more 
members involved

Mary wants to set up Walk/Talk each Sunday to prepare for FRR 
starting this Sunday

Meeting adjourned at 7:58pm


